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Warmingham CE Primary School 
School Lane, Warmingham 

Cheshire. CW11 3QN 
Tel: 01270 526260 

Executive Head: Mrs Nic Badger 
Principal: Mrs Kate Appleby 

 

School Diary for the 
Week Beginning  

18th October 2021 
 

Monday 
Badgers – Music Lessons 
 
Tuesday 

Otters & Hedgehogs 
PE 

 
KS2 - Dungeons & 

Dragons 
Wednesday 

 
Squirrels & Badgers PE 

 
KS2 Cricket Club  

 
SENS Day 

 
Thursday 

KS1 Woodland 
Adventures Club  

 
Disco 

 
Friday  

PE for All 
 

KS1 Multi-Sports Club  
 

Happy Birthday 
Lucy, Lewis, Ivy and 

Tiana 

 

 
 
 

 ‘God loves a cheerful giver.’ 
2 Corinthians 9:7 

 
 

Dear Parents, 
 
Our first half term is drawing to an end.    Our new children have settled 
in so well – it is hard to believe that they have only been with us since 
September.   There has been a real buzz of excitement about this term’s 
study themes.   It was lovely to hear that the children are sharing this 
excitement with you at home too.       Last week, the children spoke to 
our new chair of governors, Malcolm Gate about their study theme and 
he was impressed with their enthusiasm and the knowledge they have 
gained.     I have included some of the children’s comments later in the 
newsletter.      
 
On Monday, the children will need to bring their homework projects 
into school to share with the rest of the school on Monday afternoon.    
 
On Wednesday night, I met with our parents’ council.   I shared my 
principal’s update and responded to the questions and comments you 
had made.    There is a copy of these later in the newsletter.   We still 
have some vacancies for parents of children in Reception, Year 3, and 
Year 5.     Is this something you would be interested in?    
 
Stay safe and have a wonderful weekend. 
 
Kind Regards, 
 

 
 
Kate Appleby 
Principal of Warmingham CE Primary 
Proud member of the Rural Church Schools Academy Trust 
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Let Your Light Shine Award – Ours Stars for this week: 
Otters (Reception) ~ Ivy for super number work. 
Hedgehogs (Y1) ~ Isla for a great narrative based on ‘Lost in the Toy Museum’. 
Hedgehogs (Y2) ~ James for working scientifically and asking scientific questions. 
Squirrels (Y3) ~ Freddie for contributing so well in class and suggesting some fantastic answers 
during lesson time. 
Squirrels (Y4) ~ Bradley for his brilliant positive attitude in school and for giving his best in all of his 
work. 
Badgers (Y5) ~Jenson for trying hard, even at things out of his comfort zone. 
 
Badgers (Y6) ~ Kaitlyn for being a class hero in our PE Lessons. 
PE Award ~ Rogan for fantastic Tag Rugby skills. 
Principal’s Award ~ Ellourenne for the most amazing determination and perseverance with her 
artwork. 

 
House Points 

House Birch Oak Sycamore Willow 
This Week 107 151 109 130 

Top of the House Poppy Ashton and Dani Alfie (Yr 6) Ellourenne and Sam 
This Year 614 351 482 343 

 

 
 

This week our Ethos Council have chosen Sam for patiently helping others in PE. 
 

 

 Generosity – Giving Our Time 
Working together to achieve amazing things, just 

like Jesus and his disciples.  

 
 

Prayer for the Week 
Generous God, 

Make our hearts like yours, 
Always ready to give. 

Help us to see opportunities to give our time, 
So we can achieve amazing things together. 

Amen 
 

This Week’s Family Bible Reading  
Four Men on the Roof ~ Page 235 
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Principal’s Update October 2021 
 
Our School Development Plan 
All Schools reflect on their strengths and areas for development before identifying their priorities for 
the next school year.    This is known as the school development plan.     The current priorities for our 
school development plan are: 
 
Priority One: 
To improve standards and raise expectations across the curriculum for all pupils through the 
consistent application of policies and RCSAT procedures for the teaching of reading, writing 
and maths. 
 
Over the last two years, we have introduced some new initiatives to improve reading, writing and 
maths across the school.    In 2020 we introduced Maths No Problem and IPEELL (how we teach 
writing) and Pathways to Read last year.      Our focus for this year is embedding the improvements we 
have made whilst raising our expectations, so that all of our children make at least good progress.     
We are also having a big push on the children’s presentation and handwriting.      
 
Priority Two: 
To review and develop the provision of the staffs and pupils’ mental health awareness.    
 
In September, we relaunched HeartSmart.     HeartSmart is a creative approach that we use to build 
character, emotional health and resilience.   It provides children with the skills to improve their 
mental health, relationships with others and their academic achievements.    We want our children to 
know that they are loved, cared for and valued. 
 
In November, every member of staff will receive the basic youth mental health first aid training.     
This will ensure that we are in a better position to identify children who are need of additional 
support and provide the necessary interventions in school.      Early next year, two members of staff 
will receive the full training.       
 
Priority Three: 
To develop religious and spiritual literacy throughout the school to strengthen age-
appropriate, informed conversations about religion, beliefs and spirituality, whilst also 
providing opportunities for the children to develop their courageous advocacy.  
 
This priority is about empowering the children so they have a greater understanding of religion, beliefs, 
and spirituality so the children become articulate agents of change.      Our children often want to help 
and support others by raising money for charity.    These events often promote basic discussion about 
the issues facing those who are in need.   Taking this to a deeper level would strengthen their 
understanding and awareness of the need for social action in different issues facing God’s world. 
 
PE Update 
Swimming 
We will be hiring a large, heated swimming pool next May.     It is going to be erected at Bunbury.    Our 
KS2 children will travel over to Bunbury for some intensive swimming lessons over the course of a 
week.      This comes highly recommended by several other Cheshire East schools who have used the 
company in the past.      
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Dance & Drama 
We have arranged for a specialist dance and drama teacher to deliver some lessons over the course of 
the Spring term.    Each class will be working on a performance, which they will share with parents 
just before Easter. 
Questions Raised by Parents: 

Question 1 - Please could lots of photographs of events parents are not allowed to attend be 
published on the day of the event or close after, such as sports day (very small number put 
online) and harvest service, no photos issued as yet. 

Wherever possible we upload pictures to Face Book and the school’s website (gallery items).        Each 
class aims to either upload something to Face Book or the school’s website each week.   We tried to 
film the Harvest Service but were unable to share it as the majority of the clips included children who 
couldn’t be filmed, despite our best efforts.      As I’m sure you’ll appreciate we don’t want to exclude 
these children or make them stand to one side.       

Question 2 - The uniform at badged seems to be poorer quality than that provided at last 
supplier.   Can this be investigated please? 

We made the decision to change suppliers as we received several complaints about them after the 
ownership changed.  We have not received any complaints about the quality of the uniform.    Could 
any concerned parents let Mrs Marsden know and we will inform Badged.      

Question 3 - When we moved to an academy we were promised that our individuality of the 
school would remain but we seem to do exactly the same as the other schools and have lost lots 
of what used to be done in school, such as clapping for attention, "are you ready"...."born 
ready", non-uniform day for reward of 20 stickers for individual children, etc. 

The three schools in the trust share the same vision and ethos.   As small rural church schools, there 
are lots of similarities and differences.    Each school does have its own identity.      As principals, Mrs 
Badger, Mr Goodwin and I meet regularly to drive improvements in each of our individual schools and 
across the trust as a whole.    We share good practice and staff across the trust, all of which has helped 
improve standards at Warmingham.   Things evolve over time and changes are not linked to us 
becoming an academy.     The children have a significant voice in the decisions we make.      

Question 4 - The other week a "government person" came in and the children told to be good 
or the school would be closed, I'm sure this is a misunderstanding from the children but please 
could we understand what this person was doing? 

Last week, Malcolm Gate our new chair of governors came into school to chat to the children about 
our new connected curriculum.     He spoke to a selection of children from Hedgehogs, Squirrels and 
Badgers.     The children’s responses: 

 
Hedgehogs (Y1 and 2) - Victorians Study Theme 
Finding a time capsule in the school grounds as a beginning to their learning really caught the 
children’s imagination. “Mrs. B dug it up. We found a Victorian wax doll, a Victorian iron and D 
thing that you had to put on your head. This was for a first punishment.”  “They had an ink pen 
which you had to dip in ink-pots,” and “they did joined up writing in Y2,” according to Seb – who 
had also been to visit a Victorian house in Sandbach as a result of his learning.  
 
The children immediately made connections between the present and Victorian times eg. with 
toys such as the cup and ball. They were keen to show me examples they had made and talked 
about wood advantages/disadvantages versus today’s plastic. (The children made perceptive 
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comments about these).   “You get to write about toys and we made our own.” They gave other 
examples such as the rocking horse and diabolo. “It would be fun to play with these things.”  Seb 
said they played with them “in the 1870s and the Victorians built houses in the 1860s ” 
 
They enthused about meeting a Victorian teacher (Miss Grim) and a maid in the Village Hall. They 
talked about how strict the teacher was:  “When they came in you had to stand up. We didn’t 
know that. We had to do it again!”   “Teachers could whack them with a cane.  You got hit on the 
bottom or the hands with it!” (Emily).  Rogan said when asked, “It was like a stick which you slap 
on someone’s butt or knuckles.” This led to comparisons with today’s school experience.  “When 
you got one wrong you had to wear the dunces hat,” and we talked about how you might have felt 
wearing it.   “You had to stand in the corner too.”   
 
The maid led to discussion about rich versus poor – and what kind of people have servants now – 
“especially the Queen.”   “We had to see if you are good enough to be a maid and they had a thing 
that gave you a big bottom! “ You have to do everything – wash up, put the fire on and wash 
clothes.”  “The mummy had someone to get her dressed and they even brushed their teeth for 
them.”  The children thought this was hilarious. “Posh people couldn’t dress themselves or brush 
their own teeth!”  
 
The children were proud of their Victorian study books, with Lily and Emily saying that making a 
cut out paper Queen for the front of their books as being their favourite activity. They were eager 
to guide me through their books.   
 
Squirrels (Y3 and 4) - Romans Study Theme 
The children had a chronological context to Romans times as they told me they had looked at a 
timeline in class from dinosaurs to World War 2.  The “Theatre Guy” as they called him, had 
certainly captured their interest and thoroughly entertained them, with the archaeological dig in 
the school grounds motivating two of the children wanting to be archaeologists as their “job” 
later in life.  
 
Rich versus poor was again a feature in the topic as the children described the role of a Roman 
slave versus a Roman leader, with the inspiration being the Theatre Guy.  “This guy came round 
about Rome. He was an actor and he turned into an Emperor and then an old man.”  Simon “I got 
sold as a servant,” was very keen to talk about his experience of being chosen as part of the 
Theatre Guy’s presentation (Emperor versus old man) and I don’t think I’ve met a child more 
enthusiastic about his learning. Smell (horrible) was a feature of his tactile experience as a slave, 
“it stunk.”  “Slaves had to wash themselves with oil and water and went to look after the 
possessions of richer Romans” (when they visited the baths). You were important if you had 
slaves.” 
 
Interesting facts emerged at a rapid rate and without prompting, “They ate stuffed dormouses 
(this started a brief discussion about plurals) and snails.”   
 
“Julius Caesar invaded many countries and said I should be Emperor for life!”   
 
“Two people built the city - Romulus and Remus were the founders of Rome (brief discussion 
about myths followed) – that’s why Rome is called Rome, after Romulus.” 
 
“They built a wall to keep the Scottish people out of Britannia.”  Alfie was more precise, 
impressively so, “They built a great wall – Hadrian’s Wall - built in honour of the Emperor.  When 
the Theatre Workshop came round we pretended we were on Hadrian’s Wall.” 
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 “They had gladiators in the Colosseum - they were people who killed animals and it was in like a 
theatre. I brought in a book about Rome – I’ve been to Rome.”  (Eliza)  
 
“We dressed up as an archaeologist. We got to go out in the woods with magnifying glasses. We 
thought we’d found diamonds. but it was glass! We found Roman coins in the woods” (Sara).  
When asked how she knew they were Roman coins she said, “They had the Emperors’ faces on – 
they had leaf crowns.”  When asked about her experience she said, “I liked being an archaeologist 
– then you can tell people about the past.”   
 
One of the children, when asked about their favourite part of their learning far, said “The best bit 
is the mini stories in the book corner and on the whiteboard.” When I enquired further, “they are 
like facts on the whiteboard.” 
 
When asked if they could remember any topics from Y1/2 the children were unanimous in stating 
the “Egyptian topic.”  This was followed by “that Egyptian dance. It was great!” (actions and 
accompanying humming followed!) 
 
Badgers (Y5 and 6) - Local History Study Theme 
When I asked the direct question “Tell me some facts about the local area that you have found 
out” contributions included: 
 
“We’ve been doing canals – why were canals built and how they changed history” 
 
“We’ve been finding out about how canals and narrow boats have changed” 
 
“We’ve been finding out about Warmingham’s history” 
 
“They used animals to trample down the clay. Horses used to pull the narrow boats down the tow 
path” 
 
“Romans were paid in salt” 
 
“When they open the locks the water levels go down – then when you go through it fills up” 
 
“Every week we learn something new. We’ve been doing our ‘Big Write’ about canals also” 
The children also explained their home learning connected to their topic. They showed me their 
12 tasks from which they could choose to complete. Some of the children had visited the canal at 
the weekend.  Frankie’s knowledge was extensive as a consequence of first-hand experience. He 
talked about living near an old salt works and knew a great deal about the Sandbach Flashes 
including the Moston Flashes, even challenging geographical facts about the flashes that had been 
aired in class! 
 
The folk tale “The Moston Dragon” was mentioned by some children. Following this we briefly 
discussed myths and legends and in particular the significance of local tales that have been 
handed down from generation to generation. 

Question 5 - Could the amount of homework be reviewed please? There is so much expected. 

Homework is one of those things that we will never get right for everyone.    Some families feel we 
expect too much, and others would like more.     On all of our home learning expectations we try to 
stress that they are not set in stone.    If you feel they are not right for your child, it’s important that 
you speak to your child’s class teacher. 
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Taken from the Home Learning Expectations which was sent home with the children’s Home Learning 
Journals (yellow books): 

It’s important that we work together as a team so you can support your child 
where it is most important - beyond the school gate, supporting your child’s 
learning at home.    A great deal of thought has been put into our home learning 
expectations.    There is a range of tasks and activities, which will allow the 
children to practise what they have learnt in school and extend their 
knowledge.     At no point should home learning ever become a battle or take over 
your home life.    It is vital that children have time to be a child – playing and 
enjoying time with their family and friends.    Every child is different – if you feel 
that our expectations aren’t quite right for your child, please talk to us and we 
can adapt them to suit your child.    They are NOT set in stone. 

Question 6 - Is a larger range of after school clubs, free, being looked into? 

Each half term we are trying to arrange a wider variety of after school clubs.    Some of these are 
covered by staff in school and others from outside providers.    As a small school, we have a limited 
number of staff and a limited budget.      Next half term we have arranged the following clubs: 
 
Tuesday – Mad Science (offered to Whole School) 
Wednesday – Hockey (Squirrels & Badgers)  
Thursday – Clubs led by teachers.    The children can choose from Dungeons and Dragons (Badgers), 
Eco Warriors (Squirrels & Badgers) and Arts and Crafts (Otters & Hedgehogs). 
Friday – Multi-Sports (Otters & Hedgehogs) 
 
Mrs Bugliarello is also planning some STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths) family 
events where parents can help their children work on mini projects.    We are hoping to run the first 
one next term.    

Question 7 - Would the school consider doing wrap around care again? A few mums are 
struggling finding childcare before and after school. It may be useful on club days too when 
siblings aren’t at the same club. 

We had to close our after school wrap around care as the numbers were too low resulting in a 
significant loss which we simply can’t afford as small school.     Circumstances change, so I will send 
home a questionnaire to see if there is enough of an interest to reopen Wagtails. 

The class teachers will all be running an after school club each Thursday with the other clubs open to 
the whole school wherever possible so parents only have to pick their children up once. 

Question 8 - One of the parents has enquired about free school dinners for all children in the 
autumn & winter terms so all kids will get a hot meal in the cold weather not just the youngest 
ones.  She has written to a local MP about it because we think it may be more of their area, but 
would it be something the school would consider? Would that sort of funding be accessible? 

It would be wonderful if we could provide universal free school meals to all of our children.    
Unfortunately, this is something, which is decided at a National level and not part of the school’s 
general budget.     Writing to our local MP is a good move, and hopefully something they are willing to 
raise in parliament.      

There is additional funding available for low income families for school meals.     There is more 
information about this on the school’s website - 
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http://www.warminghamce.cheshire.sch.uk/page/free-school-meals/6689 .   The school also 
receives additional funding known as pupil premium for all children who received free school meals.    

This additional funding is used to enhance the children’s experiences in school.   In the past, we have 
used it to provide additional interventions, help with the cost of trips and residential, provide 
uniforms, and help towards the cost of clubs.    I would urge all parents to check to see if they are 
eligible even if their child prefers packed lunches as the pupil premium funding helps us provide 
additional support and opportunities, which directly benefit the children. 

Other Comments from Parents: 

We wanted to pass on our compliments about the number of clubs that have been offered and the 
variety. 

The car park is working much better now too with the longer drop off time. 

Would you like to become involved with our Parent Council?   We currently have a few spaces. 
 
Our Aims: 
To work in partnership with the school to create a welcoming school which is inclusive for all parents, 

To promote partnership between the school, our pupils, the Parent Teacher Association and all 
parents, 

To develop and engage in activities which support the education, welfare and personal development 
of the pupils, 

To identify and represent the views of parents on the education provided by the school and other 
matters affecting the education, welfare and personal development of our pupils. 

Our parent council is a working partnership, where we celebrate our successes and work together to 
ensure that we provide our children with the very best opportunities so they become lifelong 
learners.      

Our Parent Council consists of the following members: 

Chair – Debbie Ptak 
Vice Chair – Jo Price 

Clerk – Bev Beech 
Principal – Kate Appleby 

 
Reception – Two vacancies 

Year 1 - Claire Henry and Lauren Hussey 
Year 2 - Rebecca Ogdon and Bryony Scott 

Year 3 – Two vacancies 
Year 4 – Jo Price & Claire James 

Year 5 - Michelle Bromhead plus one vacancy 
Year 6 - Bev Beech & Debbie Ptak 

 
Please let Mrs Appleby or Mrs Marsden know if you would like to become a member. 
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Disco 

Wednesday 20th October - 5:30 to 7pm 
 

We are looking for parents with hidden talents – can you face 
paint?    We would you be able to lend a hand on the night? 

 
Please speak to one of the community members – Jo Price, Claire 

Henry, Claire James or Bev Beech. 
 

 
PTA – Fashion & Fizz 

Early this week your child will have brought home some 
information about our Pamper and Fizz Night.     

 

Fashion & Fizz 

Night 

 

 
As you know the PTA have set up an online payment system to 
purchase tickets for events.     There have been a few teething 

problems with the online system.    
 

If you’re having problems or would prefer to pay by cash, you can 
send your money into school in a sealed envelope, and we’ll pass 
it onto the PTA.    Claire Henry is also hoping to sell some tickets 

before and after school next week.   
 

 
Parents’ Evenings 

3rd and 4th November via Zoom. 
 

The children will be bringing home their English and Maths 
books to share with you on the evening of your appointment.    
They will need to bring them back into school the following 

morning. 
 

 

 

 
Free School Meals 

 
Is your child entitled to free school meals?   This is different from 
the universal free school meals all children get in Reception, Year 

1 and Year 2. 
 

Not sure – visit our website to check - Free School Meals 
 

It’s well worth checking as the school receives some additional 
funding known as pupil premium for all our free school meal 

children, looked after children or previously looked after children 
and service families.    
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OCTOBER 2021 

20th October – PTA Disco 
20th October – SENSE Day for children with SEN 

 
HALF TERM HOLIDAY 

25th October to 29th October 
 

NOVEMBER 2021 
1st November INSET Day 

3rd & 4th November – Parents’ Evening via Zoom 
11th November – Remembrance Service 

11th November – Film Night straight after school 
13th November – Saturday Church @ 9:45am 

17th November –Fashion & Fizz Night 
 

DECEMBER 2021 
3rd December – Christingle Service @ 10am 

8th December @ 2pm Otters & Hedgehogs Nativity TBC 
9th December @ 10am Otters & Hedgehogs Nativity TBC 

11th December – Saturday Church @ 9:45am 
14th December – Christmas Jumper Day & Christmas Dinner 

15th December – Squirrels & Badgers Christmas Service @6pm 
 

CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS 
Monday 20th December 2021 to Monday 3rd January 2022 

First Day back – Tuesday 4th January 2021 
 

 
 


